

TOWN OF TRURO Water Resource Oversight Committee

P.O. Box 2030, Truro, MA 02666

Notes of the Meeting of April 19th, 2012

Present were members Kevin Kuechler (Chair) Amanda Reed, Peter Romanelli and Bill Worthington. Shannon Corea and Mark Peters were absent

Also present were Charleen Greenhalgh, Truro Assistant Town Administrator/Planner, Pat Pajaron, Health Agent, and Gary Palmer, Selectman.

The Chair called the meeting to order at 3:30 PM

Kuechler reported that the Nitrates Data-base is finally complete and works. Joe Hevener will write the necessary code to extract the data and print labels; he has agreed to a contract of approximately \$2,000 for this work which will be completed by the end of May. He also has agreed to more training of Kuechler.

There was some discussion of drought management. It was agreed to take no action at this time, relying on the DEP to respond with authorization if the Town requests some limitation of water use.

The Committee accepted the Progress Report on the CWMP as drafted by Kuechler and Greenhalgh. This will be distributed at the Annual Town Meeting on April 24th; placed on chairs prior to the meeting by volunteers.

The next meeting with Weston & Sampson is scheduled for Wednesday May 2nd.at 3:15 PM.

The next meeting of the committee will be held on Thursday May 17th at 4:00 PM

The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

William C. Worthington, Secretary

Approved 5/23/2013

